



SAINTS LGBT+ COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA

DATE: 2020:03:11 :

Committee Room

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda

1.1 Agenda

2.0 Attendance

2.1

1. President
2. Wellbeing Officer
3. Secretary
4. Treasurer
5. Marketing Officer
6. Queerfest Coordinator
7. Volunteer and Outreach Coordinator
8. Campaigns Officer
9. First Year Officer
10. Trans and Non Binary Officer
11. Glitterball Coordinator
12. New President!!

3.0 Apologies for Absence

3.1 Design Officer

3.2 Postgraduate Officer

4.0 Minutes from Previous

4.1 2020/03/04 - accepted

5.0 Matters Arising from Previous Meeting

5.1

6.0 Events Postmortem

6.1 PG Pub Social (Thurs 5 Mar)

- PG pub social was great, 9 participants.
- People are excited for the tasting.
- General feedback from participants: continue pub socials or similar meet-ups over the summer

6.2 WLW Meet Up (Sun 8 Mar)

- basically all new people, were all very nice
 - 1st and 2nd years!
- we need some herbal tea

6.3 Stickers against Transphobia (Mon 9 Mar)

- The stickers event was exactly what we needed it to be, and I'm so glad as many people came and put energy into creating something positive when it's easy to get caught up in the anger and sadness.

6.4 Reusable Period Products Giveaway (Tues 10 Mar)

- *Amazing!*
- *Went very well*
- *Gave away 1000 pads! 150 menstrual cups!*
- *Emailed to ask for more pads*
- *want to just give out menstrual cups so come ask Wellbeing Officer for one*

7.0 Upcoming Events

7.1 Trans Friendship Bracelet Making (Thurs 12 Mar)

- Happening! 3 - 5pm, Soc Room D
- Trans/NB Officer, Wellbeing Officer

7.2 LGBTed Talks (Thurs 12 Mar)

- Please come! Friends to come!

After the break:

7.3 Trans Day of Visibility (ONLINE, Tues 31 March)

- Trans/NB Officer has ideas! Campaigns to discuss
- Similar to last year, pictures + bio
- Insta takeover? Union or Uni insta would be good

7.4 Trans Clothing Drive (Thurs 2 April)

- Room is booked!
- Figure out how to set up link with Sustainable Style ppl

7.5 Whisky Tasting (Thurs 2 April)

- Whisky soc will create the FB event and add SaintsLGBT+ as cohost
- Budget for Whiskies is £122, so we will break even if we sell all tickets (£5), but have a buffer of £50, so we could only sell 15 Tickets.
- Question: Should we potentially lower the ticket price to £4?
 - No! £5 is good

(7.6 Glitterball!!! (Sat 4 April))

7.7 LGBT+ POC Meet Up (Sun 5 April)

- Ask societies to share event! At least a week before

7.8 Let's Talk About: Protests + Zine Making (Tues 7 April)

- Fun!
- Artsoc collab?? Inkligh??

Has a date been set?:

- Queer Groove- Will be sorted????
- Aro Meet Up
 - Week 9?

8.0 Committee Reports

8.1 President

Last Week:

- Stressed about stickers :(

This Week:

- Tying up loose ends of projects to be done!
- Handover!!
- Set up trans working group for uni

Other:

- Admissions holding an offer-holder day, 4th April, 12 - 3.30pm, societies fayre, confirm attendance by Friday 12pm????
 - Will create a rota to go along with GB ticket pick up

8.2 Wellbeing Officer

Last Week:

- Idk awful transphobic stuff, tried working w sabbs and the union staff. It's just not ideal
 - Working with University
 - Trans/NB Officer to go with to watch some CCTV
- For now, not a lot of sense to get Police involved right now - not a lot of evidence?
 - Uni can do more with their discipline so think that is the best course of action for now?
 - Be vigilant, keep eyes and ears open
 - Can we ask Uni to ask for people to come forward with info??
 - Speak to DoWell and Association President
- Focus on community and wholesome events instead

This Week:

- Working on handover docs?!

8.3 Secretary

Last Week:

- Treasurer set up comments payment so have now added in comments to page, will go live when Gaint 2 goes live
- Worked on QF and GB pages for website, want them done before new committee elected

This Week:

- Finish QF, GB, Pride pages on website

8.4 Treasurer

Last Week:

- Glitterball headliner deposit, trains booking in process (basically just GB stuff)

This Week:

- Looking through glitterball budget stuff, tying up loose ends, talk to inklight, reply to pub quiz email, glitterball ticket things, drag walk charities

8.5 Marketing Officer

Last Week:

- Ted Talks, promotion
- insta post and story for the the gender recognition bill

This Week:

- Blackwells post
- coordinating with design for spring break
- Ted Talks

8.6 Queerfest Coordinator

Last Week:

- Spoke to community inspector, we can have a car in the pride parade - by the time of the meeting will have sent paperwork to the council for the parade!

This Week:

- Leaving lol
- BUT will be assigning specific tasks to Pride team members over the next couple days. Sorry am SUPER busy with coursework and job interviews atm
- Will re-risk assess the event as Prides across Scotland are being cancelled?

Other:

- Didn't get invoiced for the Vogue Workshop? Will follow up after GB

8.7 Volunteer and Outreach Coordinator

Last Week:

- By meeting will have chatted with designer for Gaint about gaint design stuff for next year
- WLW meet-up

This Week:

- chillaxing/hopefully will get queer groove sorted

8.8 Campaigns Officer

Last Week:

- SAAM meeting
 - Speak to Treasurer about budgets!

This Week: /

Other:

- We discussed an aro-only meet up, would week 9 work? (Volunteer Coordinator + First Year)
- Some people have asked if we could have resources about the name changing process in the uni system (mostly about what not to do)
 - More work needs to be done to fix the system first and then update info
 - Where is the specific issue? If name is wrong then can't change it??
 - Do a Q&A on website after have full info
 - Compile list of complaints and get back to Trans Officer

8.9 First Year Officer

Last Week:

- I am not sure if we are going to be in the main bar trying to get people to do the survey, but if we are I will have done that on tuesday (maybe?)
 - Could do it Thursday late, 12 - 6? Wellbeing 12-3, Volunteer 3-4? First Year 4-6
 - Banner from SRC
 - Make an event tomorrow

This Week:

- Potentially the same thing, but I'm leaving on saturday.

8.10 Postgrad Officer

Last Week:

- Whisky tasting:
 - Whisky soc will create the FB event and add Saints LGBT+ as cohost
 - Budget for Whiskies is £122, so we will break even if we sell all tickets (£5), but have a buffer of £50, so we could only sell 15 Tickets. Question: Should we potentially lower the ticket price to £4?

This Week:

- Making sure the registration is going online by the end of the week.

8.11 Trans and Non Binary Officer

Last Week: /

This Week:

- Trans Day of Visibility campaign - want to put out a notice for something similar to last year (photos and bios) to publish throughout the day. Especially important to have positive representation right now so if anyone has other ideas for the day I can work on putting something together.

Other:

- Thank you to everyone who has been involved in the aftermath, by helping offer support at events and also working with the union, it's so needed and appreciated.

8.12 Design Officer

Last Week:

- regular design duties

This Week:

- gay saint comes out on the 12th!
- I'll be in Oxford over the weekend super busy speaking at a conference so won't be able to design over that time

8.13 Glitterball Coordinator (in camera)

8.14 Contributions from Sabbatical Officers

9.0 AOCB

10.0 Student Councils' Business

11.0 Open Forum (in camera)